From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 09 June 2016 21:56
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 16/00609/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 9:56 PM on 09 Jun 2016 from Mr Malcolm Days.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Barns Crockwell Farm Manor Road Great Bourton OX17 1QT 

	Proposal:
	Proposed residential development of 3 no. dwellings 

	Case Officer:
	Matthew Chadwick 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Malcolm Days

	Address:
	The Friars, Manor Road, Great Bourton, Banbury OX17 1QT


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I do not think that the existing transport infrastructure is able to support additional houses in this location. Manor Road currently provides access to around 19 houses including the 4 properties in the unadopted Stanwell Lane. The condition of the road surface has deteriorated continually over the past few years due to delivery vehicles serving the residents. The surface has broken down to gravel in places and there are several potholes patched each year. As the road is very narrow, delivery vans find it impossible to turn around on the road. They drive over the verges which results in continual damage and erosion of the verges. The shrubs and trees on the verges in front of our property have all been destroyed over the last few years. 

In addition, larger vehicles such as those that deliver to construction sites, find it impossible to fit along the road. They are often forced to drive over the pavement. They have caused major parts of the verge to collapse into the road and damaged pavement edges all along the road. They have also caused major damage to the privately owned concrete driveway which provides access to the garages for some neighbours houses and the owners have to undertake costly repairs every couple of years. Each winter, sections of the grass verge have all growth destroyed and mud is spread across the pavement. 

The road is not suitable to support normal deliveries to additional houses, and the road and pavement will be further damaged by construction traffic. From the proposal, it does not appear that the new development will provide sufficient turning space for delivery vehicles, so all the construction traffic and the subsequent household deliveries to the new residents will cause additional vehicles attempting to turn on the existing road before the development site. 

Finally the transport analysis refers to existing buses serving the village. This analysis is misleading as current buses only run in the middle of the day and are of no use to residents who might wish to use public transport to travel to and from work. In addition, the subsidies for some of the existing services have recently been withdrawn, so it is very likely that the operators will reduce or remove the remaining buses. One operator has already indicated this is their intention. 


